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PENFIELD BOWLER  July 2024 
 

NEWSLETTER OF THE PENFIELD BOWLING CLUB 
Woomera Avenue  Edinburgh  SA  5111 (next to Penfield Golf Club).  PO Box 340  Salisbury  SA  5108 

 
 
President’s report 
I wish to devote some time in memory of Eric.  Just take a small minute of your time to  
remember him.  He was a very devoted club member who always had time to chat with you. 
His willingness to get in and help out whenever, without being asked. He didn't mind voicing 
his opinion on club matters, but would always listen to the other side of the argument. The 
club will be so different without Eric and Elmo present, both in full club uniform, on a 
Saturday and Wednesday.  He will be sadly missed by all members.      
Gary Hirschausen – President 
                                                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Eric’s memorial took place on Friday 19th July. It was great to see how many Penfield 
members attended, some wore the club colours as a tribute to Eric. Col B stood and shared 
his memories of Eric on behalf of himself and our club. It was a fitting memorial for someone 
who lived his life to the fullest. Rest in Peace Eric.  

Patron: David Hood JP - Councillor for North Ward 
President: Gary Hirschausen 0432 325 333     Chair of Selectors: David Jones 0461 391 296 
Secretary: Chris Cufone 0434 278 414    Selectors: Chris Cufone & Lyn Panghlia 
Treasurer: Lyn Panghlia 0435 131 680    Tournament Director: Ian Woods 
Bar Manager: Lyn Panghlia 0435 131 680 Catering Managers: Eva Lavrencic & Kath Cock 
General Committee: Eva Lavrencic, Kath Cock, Ellen Baker, Jane Martin, Ian Woods, Tina Manhire 
Club email: penfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com Ph: 8258 1546  
Newsletter Editor: Mike Bebb - email editorpenfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com  
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the Penfield Bowling Club Inc. Board of Management 
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Bunnings Sausage Sizzle                                                                                                                             
A very successful Fund raiser at Bunnings Community BBQ on Saturday 29th June. A lot of 
hard work goes into these Sausage Sizzles to raise funds for our club. Thanks go to Dave 
Jones, Dave Byrne and Gary Hirsch setting up in early hours and the pouring rain to get 
things started. Then the shift workers Roger and Dave Woods, Lyn, Christine, Brendon and 
Dave Franks turned up to get things moving along, and clean up. A special mention goes to 
Kath’s daughter Carol and her partner who did a 4-hour shift at the hotplate.      
Gary Hirschausen – President 
 

 
 

Bunnings 29th June 
 
Treasurer:  
Fees for 2024/25 as agreed at the AGM are 
as follows:  
Full Member - $240  
Social member bowling - $70  
Social member non-bowling - $40  
Junior member - TBA  
Full time student under 25 years - TBA  
New member to the club - $120  
Fees to be paid by September 30th  
Please contact me if you wish to pay in  
instalments   Lyn  
 
Chair of Selectors: 
The first pre-season trial game has been 
booked: 
Playford Bowling Club 
25 August - 12pm for 12:30pm start 
Please wear club uniform.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Catering Crew:  
Our next Fantastic Social Sunday lunch  
offering on September 15th is:  
Main – Pie Floater  
Dessert - Sticky Date Pudding 
For the princely sum of $12.50 
 
Please add your name to the list on the 
notice board or, send an email to the club 
and ask to be added to the list.  
Friends and family welcome.  
Would love to see you there –  
Eva and Kath  
 
New Club Shirts 
If you require a new shirt, please contact 
the club to place an order, giving size, 
quantity, mens or womens. Long sleeves 
available.  Cost = $40 per shirt. 
                            David Jones (Chairman) 
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“HAPPY 100TH Birthday DORIS” 
Doris Joan Edwards (nee Shinn) 
Doris was born in Kensington, London, 
England on 18th June 1924, the youngest 
of 12 children, she had 6 sisters and 5 
brothers. When she was 2 her family 
moved to a small village in West Sussex. 
The house had no running water, they 
drew water from a well and there was no 
electricity.  
 
Doris worked as a telephonist until war 
broke out and then worked in an aircraft 
factory where she met Albert Edwards 
(Alb) who she married in 1951.  Doris has 
2 children, Jane and Mark, 6 grandchildren 
Chelsea, Courtney, Caitlin, Cendal, Callan 
and Kate, and 1 great grandson, Alby. 
 
In 1964 the family emigrated to Australia 
and settled in Parafield Gardens. Doris 
learnt to drive and had various jobs at 
Malleys, Inghams and a Shell roadhouse 
just to name a few. In retirement Alb and 
Doris enjoyed holidays in Australia 
visiting all states with their friends Max 
and Merle Thomas - on one trip Doris 
climbed Uluru. Alb and Doris also  
enjoyed their caravan at Blanchetown for 
short getaways.  Doris enjoyed playing 
lawn bowls for the Penfield Bowling Club, 
she was a great knitter and spinner and 
took part in many sheep to shawl 
competitions. In younger years she ten  
pinned bowled & showed Basset Hound 
dogs. 
 
Alb passed away in 1995 but Doris 
continued with her travels visiting New 
Zealand on a regular basis and travelling to 
the UK. Doris’s friendship group provided 
many memorable holidays, Queensland, 
Canberra and a cruise to Fiji. She had a 
memorable cruise from Budapest to 

Amsterdam and visited many European 
cities. 
 
Doris stayed in her own home until aged 
99, now she resides in a care home where 
she is well looked after and safe. She 
enjoys the many visits from family and 
friends. 
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Coaching tips:  
For playing on fast greens: 
• A fast green requires a wider aiming 

line. 
• Try not to have bowls cross the head. 

Better to have bowls past the jack (up to 
a metre) than short by more than a mat 
length.  

• Reduce the speed of the bowl on 
delivery. 

• Take a shorter delivery step (this should  
reduce backswing action).  

• Visualise a jack shorter than the actual 
one and use that as a reference point to 
judge weight. 

• Stay down in your delivery stance until 
the bowl has travelled at least 3 or 4 
metres. 

 
Can you be an umpire: 
Q – If an end has been started but not  
completed due to lightning or rain 
stoppage, can it be continued when play 
recommences? 
A – No, the end must be declared dead. 
Law 32.2  
 
If all the bowls have been played, but the  
process of deciding the number of shots 
scored has not been completed prior to 
players leaving the green, the end must be 
declared dead  
Law 33.3 
 
 
August Birthdays: 
Many happy returns to: 
Jane Martin August 9th 
Colin Blackhall August 11th 
 
Club positions Vacant: 
• Vice President 
• Greenkeeper to mow and roll greens 

Training available – see Gary 
• Umpire (club will pay fees for training) 
 
 

Single Garage for sale – buyer to remove 
“Only joking” 
This is how our storage shed looks like 
after a gum tree fell on it. 
 

, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Bunnings Sausage Sizzle: 
Volunteers needed for the next sausage 
sizzle on the 22nd September. Please put 
your name on the noticeboard if you can 
help out. 
 
Saturday social bowls at Salisbury 
Bowling Club: 
Come and spend an afternoon of social 
bowls with fellow bowlers from Penfield 
12pm for 1pm start - $5 per person. 
See Chris for details 
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SPONSORS 
 

MBA Sponsor 
Paradise Motors/Metro Bowls Association 

‘CLUBCASH PROGRAM’ 
$100 for new/used vehicle purchase 
$50 for scheduled or general service 

 
 

 
Club Sponsors: 
Northern Community Residential Village 
Email: info@ncrv.com.au 
Website: www.ncrv.com.au 
 
 
 
ESJ Roller Shutters Owner: Earl Pudler (BLD207707) 
Roller shutter sales, service, repairs and Contact Mobile:  0409 426 255 
conversion. URL: www.esjinstallations.websyte.com.au 
 
 

About ESJ Installations 

ESJ Installations specialises in Roller Shutter sales, repairs and servicing. They can also 
convert your existing manual shutters to electric or battery operated.  

Owner Earl Pudler prides himself on ESJ Installations' genuine low prices and no sales 
gimmicks. You'll receive the best quality and the best value roller shutters with all work 
guaranteed.  

Located in Gould Creek, South Australia, ESJ Installations can provide roller shutters for 
residential properties, commercial properties and also does shop fronts. 

 

Note from the Editor: 

My thanks to Chris Cufone for the pictures of Eric’s Memorial; and to Doris’s daughter Jane, 
plus Ellen Baker and Roger Woods, for pics and information about Doris’s 100th birthday. 
 
I’m looking to the members for ideas on interesting topics to include in the newsletter each 
month.  To start the ball rolling, for August Newsletter I am asking members to send in their 
memories, or their parents/grandparents memories, on how they survived with rationing 
during and after WWII.  It’s a walk down memory lane for some, but it will be an eye-opener 
for the younger ones who have not had to experience ‘lack’.  Please contact me… Mike B 
 
Email: editorpenfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com / mobile: 0447 497 713 for those without 
access to email. 


